
Wallington
High School For Girls
HEIRS OF THE PAST, MAKERS OF THE FUTURE

Monday 11th june 2022

THE WALLINGTON WEEK

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER

Dear all,
 
Welcome to the Wally Week. 

On Wednesday we welcomed our new Year 7 intake as 
they came into school for their Induction Day and their 
first taste of being ‘Wally Girls’. They had the chance to 
meet their form tutors and make new friends as well 
as taking part in a variety of activities during the day. 
We also had the chance to meet with their parents in 
the afternoon and take them through some of the key 
routines and procedures for next year. Many of our new 
students and parents then came along to the PFA’s New 
Year 7 Barbeque on Saturday to enjoy burgers and meet 
up with other new parents.  

Our assemblies this week have been led by some of our 
Year 10 students, looking at the humanitarian situation 
in the Palestinian and Israeli territories. In particular, they 
focused on the impact of this on the lives of children and 
young adults. Alongside this, they ran and organised a 
shoe box collection as part of a project called #Give-
back. This aims to provide for disadvantaged children 
in poverty or in countries which have been affected 
by conflict. Students were asked to bring in shoeboxes 
filled with small gifts, hygiene items and so on. They had a 
fantastic response and over two hundred and fifty shoe 
boxes were given in last Friday. These will now be deliv-
ered to the charity for distribution.  

We also held a non-uniform day on Friday in aid of rais-
ing money to sponsor orphans through the charity Or-
phans in Need. We do not yet know the final sum do-
nated but I have no doubt that it will be an impressive 
amount. 

Both students and staff have spent the week taking part 
in our annual ‘Race for Life’ with some impressive per-
formances in terms of number of laps of the field. We 
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will publish the figure for the final amount raised 
once all of the contributions have been counted.  
Finally, to all of our families celebrating Eid over 
the weekend, Eid Mubarak. 

Have a great week. 
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raf/ccf success
Flying is a opportunity for a unique experience that a group 
of us got to enjoy on Thursday the 23rd of June in an RAF 
base. We, Tanesha Prasad and Eleanor Cavey, as well as our 
friends were able to go to RAF Benson, a flight training 
base, to obtain first-hand understanding of how to control 
and manoeuvre a powered aircraft. We were able to do 
this due to the encouragement and various prospects for 
aviation available in the Combined Cadet force. Within the 
CCF, the Royal Air Force section had put in a bid a few 
weeks ago for open slots in flying and gliding which were 
successful, letting cadets like us to have an exciting view of 
the world as we controlled the plane. 

As preparation for flight control, we began by watching a 
short brief on safety and security within the aircraft, fol-
lowed by emergency practices and exercises. Parachutes 
and emergency procedures - such as jumping out of a sim-
ulator - had all been tried and tested by us before board-
ing in addition to insights to tips and tricks of the inner-
workings of the plane that had been explained to equip us 
for flight. After putting on out helmets and flight suits, we 
headed out onto the runway for the memory of a lifetime. 
We met the trainer pilots who would be guiding us and 
finally sat in the cockpit.  

Here the breath-taking experience began. With our hands 
on the control wheel, we did a series of loops, barrel and 
tricks alongside the cobra manoeuvre where we had to be 
almost vertical before dipping down again. Flying in a Tu-
tor F1, we could see the world like never before and glide 
about freely before coming back down. Each of us had half 
an hour in the sky, however we all agreed it felt like hours 
of glory and yet couldn’t wait to have another opportunity 
like that again. Overall, it was one of the best days of our 
lives and an amazing adventure.
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It was great to students and staff out this 
week taking part in our annual Race for Life.

Students can still bring in their £’s 
to the PE office or anyone can do-
nate to our Just Giving Page:

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/
page/wallington-high-school-for-girls-3

race for life

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/wallington-high-school-for-girls-3
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/wallington-high-school-for-girls-3


On the 1st of July, year 10 Computer Science students had the opportunity to visit one 
of the Sky offices in London. Here an account of the day by Amanda Obi:

The visit to Sky was an amazing experience as it was an opportunity to gain an insight 
into industry. First, we did team building exercises like making towers from marshmallows 
and spaghetti. This was a good opportunity to learn about working as a team to make 
creative solutions to problems. 

This was followed by a quiz on Python code which was actually good fun as we were in 
competition with each other. Then we had the chance to speak to apprentices and this 
was a great opportunity to hear from successful women in the industry who did not take 
the traditional route of going to university then finding a job. It really showed me that 
there is a vast ocean of options and opportunities after school.
 
We then learnt about how our phones connected to the internet and were able to make 
calls by one of the main System Architects. I learnt a lot from this and understood the 
relevance of the green boxes that are often located near the phone masts. 

We also got to look around their data centre which was really fun as it’s so much better 
to see it first hand and understand how everything around us is connected. 

Aside from the technology, I believe that most of us would agree that the hot chocolate 
and  lunch was the highlight of the day due to all the pizza we ate.

In conclusion, the trip to Sky was incredible. 

sky trip
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